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2463 US Hwy 41 W, Marquette MI 49855

(906) 228-0028 ● FAX (906) 226-2013

mtbatownshipbusiness@yahoo.com




www.marquettetownship.biz


BOARD MEETING MINUTES

Tuesday, August 18, 2017 – 11:30 a.m. – Marquette Township Hall

1. Roll Call/Round Robin – 11:30 a.m.

2. Roll Call
a. PRESENT:
· Frank Stabile, Chairman (Superior Oasis)

· Peggy Loy, Co-Chairman (Century 21)

· Ashley Krook, Executive Secretary (Superior Oasis, Days Inn)

· Tina Henson, Tru North Federal Credit Union

· Michael Morgan (First National Trust & Wealth Management)

b. Absent:
· Jenn Wallner, Treasurer (Grandchamp, McBride, Wallner, Wallner, & Prophet, CPAs, P.C.)
· Scott Patrick, Carpet Specialists

· Todd Noordyk (Great Lakes Radio, Inc.)

3. Consent Agenda
a. Invoices
· Ashley Krook, $ 72.  Paid
· Great Lakes Radio: $100 
b. Correspondence – None
c. Peggy Loy moved to approve Consent Agenda.  Tina Henson supported.  Motion carries unanimously at 11:35 am.

4. Regular Agenda
a. Michael Morgan moved to approve Regular Agenda.  Tina Henson supported.  Motion carries unanimously at 11:37 am.

b. Membership

· 4 New and 47 total
· Spotlight/First Dollar Presentations – Ashley To Do – Take picture and information.  Use for web posting and Facebook posting.
a.   LaFayette Collision – Needs to be completed by Ashley 
· Potential New Business List for 2018

a.   Meijer Store and C-Store (Meijer Gas Station)

b.   Fraco, Concrete Products

c.   Riverside Toyota and Honda Car Dealership

d.   Subaru Car Dealership

e.   Ashley Furniture

f.   Beam and Barrell

g.   Kubota Dealership

h.   Cosmo Prof (Cosmetologist Supply Store)

i.  Sally Hansen Beauty Supply

5. New Business

a.   Marquette Township Business Association Facebook Page – The new page is going smoothly.  Friend requests are still being sent out to our membership.  A new posting about the “Ore to Shore” event was uploaded.  Ashley is going through the Events Postings on Facebook to share with our membership to generate a following.  The last post received 3 “Likes” and 3 “Shares”.  Our goal is to have our membership share and like our page and posts.  It was decided to send an email to our membership asking them to “Like” and “Share” our posts (when they are made) to build our page.
b.   Energy Saving Seminar (Michigan Interfaith Power and Light) by Julie Brincker (miipl.org).  The seminar is scheduled for October 17, 2017 at Noon at the Comfort Suites in the Cole’s Room.  It will be a buffet-style lunch catered by Hudson’s Classic Grill.  The catering cost is $ 15.50 for each attendee.  We do need to decide whether the MTBA or the attendees pay for the seminar lunch cost.  The total cost is approximately $ 620.  Michigan Interfaith Power and Light, Bob Chapman, has authorized partial payment of the luncheon cost ($ 10 – 10.50 per attendee).  Further discussion was had about the catering and the number of attendees.  Selling tickets to the seminar was also discussed with the ticket ensuring attendance.  We are supposed to have a minimum of 20 people attend.  Further discussion was had regarding the financial aspect of putting on the seminar and ensuring attendance.  The MIIPL did produce a flyer for our use and is willing to edit and/or change the flyer to suite our needs.  Discussion was also had regarding public service announcements (radio and newspaper) to advertise the event.  Motion made to pay $220 max for the meal with no cost to attendees.  Motion made by Peggy Loy and seconded by Mike Morgan.  Motion passes unanimously at 11:48 am.  
c.   Zoning Text Amendment regarding Pedestrian connectivity.  Marquette Township Pedestrian Connectivity goals for the general business and development zoning districts.  Further information will be given during the joint meeting.  The amendment was passed around for MTBA Board Member review.    This does have an impact on new businesses coming in if they are adjacent to an established trail system - that they must connect to it based upon these criteria. 

6.  Unfinished Business

a.   Catch the Vision

· Community Days – Was held August 5.  Jenn Wallner participated with a softball team.  Event was a success. 

· Santa Comes to Township November 28

b.   Beautification of the Corridor

7. Reports

a. Website – Our last post was a posting regarding the joint meeting today.  The agendas for today was posted along with emails sent to membership.  Corrections were also made to the website by GLR.  
Adjournment:  Peggy moves to adjourn.  Mike supported.  Motion passes unanimously at 11:50 a.m.

JOINT MEETING WITH MARQUETTE TOWNSHIP BOARD
1. Roll Call/ Round Robin
2. Township Board Members Present:
· Kirk Page, Superintendent of Public Works 

· John Markes, Trustee

· Dave Wiegand, Trustee

· Ernie Johnson, Treasurer

· Lyn Durant, Supervisor

· Randy Girard, Township Manager

3. Planning Update (Jason McCarthy) – The Planning Commission recently scheduled a few public hearings regarding several zoning text amendments.  

a. Tiny Homes - Amendment to allow by special use tiny homes in the community in all residential neighborhoods.  The Planning Commission sees this as a chance to be trendsetters and a way to stay ahead of the curve in addition to diversifying the township housing stock to provide housing for all stages of life.  Tiny homes would still have to get through the hurdles of the county health department with regards to utility services and through the county building codes with regards to building code issues. There would be a public hearing in which all neighbors within 300 feet would be notified and would be permitted to speak.  Right now, there is a 1,000-sq. ft. minimum first floor area on a single-family dwelling. 
b. Accessory Structures – Shipping containers will not be permitted to be used as accessory structures.  The Planning Commission sees it as a less than ideal aesthetic. 

c. Short-term Rentals (Less than 90 days) – As of now, short-term rentals are not permitted.  There is some pending legislation going through the Michigan Legislature right now to remove a township’s ability to regulate short-term rentals.  The Planning Commission has agreed to go to public hearing with some language that would allow (by special use) short-term rentals in the community in residential zoning districts if they abide by a certain set of parameters which include:

· Public hearing

· Annual fire inspection

· Township Business License.

· Any additional insurance-rider that is needed for a person to conduct a commercial land use on their residential property. 

d. Commercial Building Design Standards – The Planning Commission stated that they do not want to see untreated perforated metal used on all four sides of the building.  They wanted to have some sort of breakup in the architecture or materials used on commercial development which does many things including: adding more value to the building, aesthetical value and property value, it also makes the community look nicer.  It also challenges the big box retail issue because by having additional or better materials used on a building, it kind of negates the argument that the building can easily be knocked down and revamped and it’s a vacant building that isn’t worth anything.  By adding value, it hopefully will reduce the big-box argument.  

e. Pedestrian Connectivity – The Township has added safe-routes to schools; pathways along Venture, Wright Street, down to Warner, where they have other facilities that connect over to Ontario where they have facilities that are moving north now and a bike path on that side which are commonly referred to as maintenance strips in the community.  They are really bike paths although the Township does not have the ability to assign them as bike paths because of funding sources.  
During the 2019 and 2021 highway projects, there are several proposed improvements.  There will be a roundabout at Target/Walmart.  There’s going to be a roundabout at Brickyard.  The township is hopeful that with the expansion of the DDA or with the support of the business community, that they would be able to add pathways within the existing right-of-way to allow for pedestrians to move east and west along the corridor.  MDOT is doing intersection improvements and road surface improvements. 
The Planning Commission met with local real estate representatives again and came up with some language that the township feels is ready for a public hearing.  So, essentially, what would become part of the site-plan review process would be several provisions discussing pedestrian pathways.  They would like to see pedestrian pathways in the general business and/or development district.  
1. From any public entrance of the development to the parking lot.  

2. A Pathway adjoining disconnected buildings if they exist within a single parcel unless that connection would require a running slope that exceeds 5% (ADA Threshold) or total length of pathway exceeds 200 feet.

a. Only required if you have an existing pathway in front of your business within the MDOT right-of-way at the time you go through site-plan review. 

b. If no pathway, the business is grandfathered in and none of this would be mandatory; however, the Township would like to encourage the businesses to eventually connect.

3. Separated pathway to existing public walkways unless the connection would require a running slope that exceeds 5% or total length exceeds 200 feet.

4. Pedestrian connections and/or pathways shall be constructed in compliance with the ADA and shall incorporate universal design principles.

This provision is solely for when the township writes grants; that the township can demonstrate that within the site-plan review process, there are provisions in there to accommodate ADA and universal design principles.  Commercial Developers are required to abide by ADA requirements.  These pathway improvements shall be made by the developer at the developer’s expense. The minimal standards for the pathway from one building to a connected building is markings on the asphalt to designate that there are pedestrians in the area.  The only time it gets specific is if you’re going to go from the edge of the parking to an existing pedestrian walkway in the right-of-way, that must be separated from your entry and exit driveway.  If you’re improving your property to a cost greater than 50%, then you must comply with the existing ordinances which would require you to connect from your parking lot to an existing sidewalk which would have to be existing at the time of the development.  This can also occur if the improvements trigger site-plan review.  

Site-plan review is triggered if you improve 5,000 square feet or more.  If it’s less than that, it triggers plot-plan review which is a staff review in-house.  If it goes to the Planning Commission and it’s a revision or a remodel of your existing property in a fashion that triggers site-plan review, then you would be required.  Further discussion was had regarding the encouragement of existing businesses to comply.  There was an initial fear for developers that this was going to be a great cost/hindrance in complying with the ADA laws.  The biggest stumbling block to this whole Design Standard was clear-cut guidelines so that thresholds can be set so that the developers can clearly define if they must comply.

 If the Township Board can create a cross-section on the west-end during the 2019 project that can be replicated throughout the entire community, it would be staff’s recommendation that they go out and apply for grants, so that during the time of construction, if there is a property owner that wants to have a connection there, that the state of Michigan would pay for that and/or the DDA.  Further explanation was given concerning pedestrian crossings.  This is about separating the pathways and it’s a major planning idea and mentality to have separated pathways in the community.  Take the right-of-way and make that right-of-way usable for all users, not just vehicles.  
4. DDA (Randy Girard) – AS you know, the DDA did levy a $1 mil, 1 year, last year to fund a corridor study which now, the final report has been completed.  It has been preliminarily reviewed by the DDA.  As it looks right now, the DDA’s focus is now shifting from a huge project, down to what can be legitimately and reasonably tackled that would have support of those participants within the DDA.  Right now, the DDA is focusing on lighting in the US-41 corridor near where the hotels and restaurants are – specifically, the area between Commerce Drive and the city-limit because there is already power there which would reduce the cost of the project. Along with that goes the walkability aspect of the corridor – to be able to get from the north side to the south side from the hotels to the restaurants and getting some sort of safe crossing for pedestrians.  

With regards to pathways, the DDA is not really focused on pathways because people are using the safety strips which MDOT and the county road commission do not like.  The issue with that is that there is not suitable right-of-way for most of the areas to have an off-road pathway other than the safety strip.  They do not know what the cost of the project may be because they’re currently looking for a lighting engineer to develop the costs for that. The DDA, as it currently exists, can take $1 mil and generate between $45 - $55,000 annually.  This is going to be a lengthy project – probably 15 years minimum.  The DDA is going to be looking for grants and working with MDOT and the road commission for potential sources for funding as well as some of the pedestrian organizations to primarily look at crossings.  
Discussion was had about building suspended walkways and somehow getting MDOT to put in their charter that they agree that when the time comes (once we have the funding), that we have a set-aside on their right-of-way an area that this walk-way can be put, so that we don’t have to go back to MDOT.   Examples of suspended walkways was given and more discussion was had about getting people north and south without impeding traffic.  The Township is anticipating, with the upcoming roundabouts, that there will not be much difficulty putting a traffic break partly between Commerce Drive and the Holiday Inn.  The other difficulty will be getting people to use it.  The upcoming roundabouts, particularly at the Target/Walmart, will have some pedestrian feature attached to them for crossing.  
The Township Board feels that it is very important to share a common vision with the business community and the MTBA because they need buy-in from the business community to have these projects be successful.  It has been discussed to have a design engineer for the corridor – not from a lighting and safety standpoint, but from a functionality standpoint.  One of the things that will be looked at during the 2021 project will be opportunities to consolidate driveways (Access Management) to improve deceleration lanes.  This is a project that we can work together, come up with some grant money, use the DDA’s money for the match as we do with recreation money here at the township.  The township is provided a certain amount of money each year to use for recreational purposes which they’ve been successful at turning the small pot of money into a lot of money through the grant process and match.  They assume that they can do the same thing with transportation dollars or DDA dollars.  If the DDA is on board with a certain project or components of the project working in to the future, then they can take a portion of that DDA money annually and use that for match money on larger grant applications.  
There’s this theory of “complete streets” which is basically what was stated earlier – you want to take that right-of-way and make it usable by all the public not just the vehicle traffic.  It’s not quite a mandate or a policy or a charter yet, but it is going to be in the future.  This means that basically any road project will be vetted and reviewed in the context of does this project accommodate all users and if not, who doesn’t it accommodate and how can we accommodate them in the future or how can we revamp the project to accommodate them.   

Further discussion was had concerning the accomplishments and projects of DDA’s.  The Township Board offered to start an email chain to share some of the accomplishments of the DDA with more examples of DDA successful projects given.  For example, our DDA improved 34 lane miles of road in 3 years which is unprecedented.  Frontage roads were brought up as a possible solution for business access; however, the township just doesn’t have the property to accommodate 4 lanes of highway and 2 lanes of frontage roads.  Future frontage roads are being discussed on the north side of the township.  The incoming Riverside dealership is in discussion with Crimmins to develop a frontage road for their upcoming businesses. The possibility of future frontage roads and where they could be located was also briefly discussed.  This problem of getting people from the northside to the southside is going to grow and become a larger issue with the incoming roundabouts because the roundabouts do not impede traffic the way that the stoplights do.  The DDA is struggling with what kind of approach to take with north and south pedestrian crossings and what would be a reasonable approach.  Several options have been discussed, but no decisions made, and this is an ongoing discussion especially since this must be done in coordination with MDOT.  The Township Board has formed a great working-relationship with MDOT to be able to discuss and have input on upcoming projects such as the 2019 and 2021 projects.  
The underpass project’s scope has changed from connecting to Snowmobile Trail 14 to connecting to NorthStar Academy via an underground tunnel because it benefits more people.  The DNR should put some work into developing the trail moving up through Longyear property up to NTN and then up to Big Bay.  We’re saying that we want to get the tunnel from the Iron Ore Heritage trail under the highway to the Riverside development, daylight the tunnel, come up the highway grade, and then, in phases, which MDOT has agreed to, is to connect west to east over to Wright Street.  Wright Street with the Target road that connects over to the old Wright Street; traffic is much less there and there is plenty of right-of-way to run a pathway up Wright Street to the existing pathway to NorthStar Academy.  Now there is some connectivity there because the township has increased the connectivity by 3% for of all the population, because all those south-end subdivisions can safely go under the highway and ride their bike to NorthStar or other facilities on that side.  It’s not just about NorthStar Academy (the Township was granted almost $1 million for the safe-route to school project) it’s also non-motorized transportation for any user in the community.  
5. Water Infrastructure – The township board has backed off on some of the water infrastructure project.  They had a $3-5 million project they were looking at; however, some of the information they received didn’t justify that kind of a project.  Once the township gets its Asset Management Program going and have a better feel for what’s in the ground (how old it is, how deep it is, how big it is).  Those are the biggest 3 criteria which were identified with some of the preliminary funds.  They spent approximately $ 160,000 to do the research.  The things the Board wanted to look at included how deep the pipes were for freezing and how bad/serious that was.  The Board decided not to replace the water pipes.  The lifespan of our existing structure is good for 100 years and some of them are only 40 years old.  Further discussion was had about how the Board makes their decisions – they like to deliberate and educate themselves to make the best possible decisions with the information given.  
6. Disseminating Information (Canine Distemper) – There is currently an issue with canine distemper (an airborne virus) in Trowbridge.  Distemper shots are given to resident dogs; however, it is moving into the racoons and squirrels. The Humane Society and UPAWS require rabies and distemper shots on everything that comes through there.  The possibility of sending out notices to the residents advising they get their pet vaccinated due to the canine distemper in local racoons was discussed with the Board agreeing to put out a notice about the canine distemper in the water bills and on the website and on Facebook.  

7. Energy Saving Seminar – Discussion was had regarding the MTBA’s upcoming energy saving seminar in October.  

8. Beautification Committee – The MTBA would like to improve the west-end entrance welcome sign.  The improvements to the welcome sign kind of fell by the wayside due to staffing issues in the Buildings and Grounds Department.  Reimbursement for enhancing the beautification of the township is requested by turning in any expenses and receipts that were incurred during the project.  This money would come out of the Township’s general fund.  
9. Marquette Township Advertising – Brief discussion was had regarding Marquette Township’s presence in national publications.  Marquette Township often gets overlooked and lumped in with the city of Marquette in publications.  Discussion was had concerning how to correct this issue with social media (such as Facebook and websites) being presented as a solution.

Respectfully Submitted,
Ashley D. Krook
Ashley D. Krook, Executive Secretary

